HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

EXECUTIVE SESSION

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 9, 2012 – 8:55 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

-------------------------------------------------------------

Moved by Garron and seconded by Schleiff, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session with Selectmen Troy Garron, Kim Roy and Michael Schleiff to discuss the security of the Town:

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


SECURITY OF THE TOWN
Schleiff was concerned that there is no alarm/security systems for the town buildings.  Recently the Water Department was broken into to but seeing as they have an alarm system they were right on it.  The thought of the damage that can be done is alarming not to mention that town records could be destroyed.  He would like to check with Municipal and School Building Committee to look into some type of alarm system whether it be a card swipe or a key punch and suggested that maybe it could be presented on town floor at the May 2013 Town Meeting.

Garron stated that Schleiff has a valid point and added that there are people alone in the building at night and having it locked after hours is a good idea.  As stated by both Garron and Schleiff, before going forward maybe this should be researched by the Municipal and School Building Committee seeing as it is in their field.  

Garron asked if they should have an executive session with M&SBC.  Seelig said that he will send a letter to the M&SBC stating the Board is concerned about security in the town’s buildings and ask them if they would like to meet with the BOS in executive session. 
Moved by Schleiff and seconded by Garron, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 9:10 p.m.:

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


---------------------------------------------------

Michael J. Schleiff

Clerk

/pjm

